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ERRATUM
Our Winter 2022 Newsletter regarding the maximum 
number of individuals in the pool area was incorrect. 
The maximum number of individuals allowed in the 
pool area is 10, whether in or out of the pool. We 
apologise for the misinformation. 

10
Soon enough, we will be going through a learning 
curve with the introduction of the Green Bin at RG2. 
We are informed that a delay to the introduction of 
composting is expected as a result of Waste 
Management personnel changes at City Hall. 

One of the changes we will see 
with the Green Bin is the 
composting of soiled paper 
products, such as pizza boxes, 
whereas the Black Box is for 
clean paper products. At this 
time, no changes are 
anticipated for the Blue Box, 
and though it is desirable to do 
so, containers destined for the 
Blue Box do not need to be 
rinsed or cleaned out.
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Our Library has been staffed with a fair number of 
volunteers over the years, whose fine work and dedication 
are noted and appreciated to this day. Present day 
volunteers are Colleen Johnston, Barbara de Schulthess, 
Karen Spilling and Cattis Esbensen.  

When owners drop off new donations, the first order of 
business is place the books in the New Arrivals section.  
New Arrivals are displayed in the bookcase to the 
immediate right, as you step into the library, and will stay 
there for a week or so. Afterward, they will be placed in 
the appropriate section based on the subject matter.

Even though the majority of books are English language 
fiction, there is also a small selection of fiction "en 
français". The Library also has a variety of sections 
including, but not limited to, periodicals, newspapers, 
jigsaw puzzles, children's books, art, biographies and 
history books, as well as dictionaries.

The volunteers purge the inventory of duplicates and 
damaged or dated items, such as magazines and 
periodicals. The volunteers strive to find new homes for 
our surplus inventory be it book sales, second hand stores, 
or known charities. 

AHHH...
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www.riversidegate2.com

January Speakers' Corner.  
Alyson Graham of the Alzheimer's 
Society of Ottawa and Renfrew.
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Coffee Klatch: It takes 
place in the Party 
Room at 10:30 in the 
morning of the first 
Monday of the month. 
It is a no charge event, 
in a friendly and 

relaxed atmosphere, which is organised 
by your Social Committee. Next Coffee 
Klatch is on April 3rd. Check it out!
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For any CONDO emergency at any time...call the  at
613 247 2128. They will contact the Superintendent on call.

GATEHOUSE
EMERGENCY!

The Hobby Room lockers are intended for individuals 
working on a project. Once a project comes to an end, 
lockers are to be emptied for another individual's 
project. Reference: Owners' Handbook page 27. 

The Move-in Room is intended for individuals leaving 
or joining our Community, and for receiving or sending 
out  items such as furniture, appliances and equipment, 
to name a few. Personal belongings are not to be stored 
in the Move-in Room. Reference: Owners' Handbook 
page 34. 
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Pet Rules apply to owners, tenants, and their guests. 
Remember that pets should be under the control of 
their owner or handler, and that pets should not stray 
from a sidewalk or a paved area  Reference: Owners' 
Handbook page 40.

Please promptly return any carts you use to their 
proper places so that others are not inconvenienced. 
These are provided for everyone’s benefit.

WHOM TO CALL

Owners or tenants inquiring about disruptions in their 
Cable/Home Phone and Internet should call their service 
provider. If your land-line phone is disrupted, use your cell 
phone or ask a neighbour if you can use their phone. The 
front desk and office phones cannot be used for this 
purpose. Never use the Front Desk as a call back number.

Newspapers - Owners or tenants should call the newspaper 
company if they have not received their newspaper, please 
do not call the Gatehouse or the Front Desk.

AND MORE...
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